The Longer-Term Repercussions of Ukrainian Displacement

By Anastasia Strouboulis, Erol Yayboke, and Kateryna Halstead SAIS Europe Journal – Spring 2022

Footnotes

- ¹ "Operational Data Portal: Ukraine Refugee Situation," UNHCR, last updated March 29, 2022.
- ² "Pushbacks at the EU's external borders," European Parliament, 2021, 4-5.
- ³ Cordelia Buchanan Ponczek, "Addressing Polish and Hungarian Domestic Developments in Broader Context," Center for European Policy Analysis, February 4, 2021.
- ⁴ David Matyas, "Humanitarian Corridors in Ukraine: Impasse, Ploy or Narrow Passage of Hope?" Just Security, March 8, 2022, https://www.justsecurity.org/80576/humanitarian-corridors-in-ukraine-impasse-ploy-or-narrow-passage-of-hope/.
- ⁵ Aj Naddaff, "EXPLAINER: Humanitarian Corridors, from Syria to Ukraine," *AP NEWS*, March 8, 2022, https://apnews.com/article/russia-ukraine-europe-middle-east-syria-bashar-assad-9cde6a3d543fbabb86307b80db0312c7.
- ⁶ "The Dire Fate of Mariupol Is a Warning to Other Ukrainian Cities," *The Economist*, March 13, 2022, https://www.economist.com/europe/2022/03/13/the-dire-fate-of-mariupol-is-a-warning-to-other-ukrainian-cities.
- ⁷ "European Solidarity With Refugees And Those Fleeing War In Ukraine," European Commission, March 8, 2022, 3; Philip Blenkinsop, "EU Offers Farmers Aid, More Land To Grow Due To Ukraine War," *Reuters*, March 23, 2022.
- ⁸ "US Congress Gives Final Approval To \$13.6bn Ukraine Aid Bill," Al Jazeera, March 11, 2022.
- ⁹ Antony J. Blinken, "Additional Humanitarian Assistance for the People of Ukraine," Department of State, March 15, 2022.
- ¹⁰Joseph R. Biden, "Remarks by President Biden on the United Efforts of the Free World to Support the People of Ukraine," March 26, 2022.
- ¹¹ "Ukraine Flash Appeal (March-May 2022)," OCHA, March 1, 2022.
- ¹² "Ukraine: Commission Proposes Temporary Protection For People Fleeing War In Ukraine And Guidelines For Border Checks," European Commission, March 2, 2022.
- ¹³ Ibid.
- ¹⁴ Council of the European Union, "Council Implementing Decision (EU) of 4 March 2022 establishing the existence of a mass influx of displaced persons from Ukraine within the meaning of Article 5 of Directive 2001/55/EC, and having the effect of introducing temporary protection," 2022/382, Brussels: *Official Journal of the European Union*, 2022. http://data.europa.eu/eli/dec_impl/2022/382/oj (accessed March 29, 2022).
- ¹⁵ The EU implementing decision does not specify any guaranteed legal protection under the TDP to any other third-country groups, however, it stipulates the possibility of extending the parameters of these protections to other groups.
- ¹⁶ Sergio Carrera, Meltem Ineli Ciger, Lina Vosyliute, and Leiza Brumat, "The EU Grants Temporary Protection for People Feeling War in Ukraine," CEPS Policy Insights, March 2022, 13.
- War in Ukraine," CEPS Policy Insights, March 2022, 13.

 Council of the European Union, "Council Implementing Decision (EU) of 4 March 2022 establishing the existence of a mass influx of displaced persons from Ukraine within the meaning of Article 5 of Directive 2001/55/EC," 2022/382, Brussels: Official Journal of the European Union, 2022.
- ¹⁸ Elena Chachko and Katerina Linos, "Sharing Responsibility for Ukrainian Refugees: An Unprecedented Response," Lawfare, March 5, 2022.
- ¹⁹ Hippolyte D'Albis, Ekrame Boubtane, and Dramane Coulibaly, "Macroeconomic Evidence Suggests That Asylum Seekers Are Not A "Burden" For Western European Countries," Science Advances 4, no. 6.
- ²⁰ "Commission and OECD Present Report on the Local Integration of Migrants," European Commission, 2018.
- ²¹ "Ukraine National Monitoring System On The Situation Of Internally Displaced Persons (September 2020, March 2021)," International Organization For Migration, October 12, 2021.
- ²² Aneta Zachová, "Czech Capacities To Host Ukrainian Refugees Have Run Out," *Euractiv*, March 14, 2022.; Natalia Datskevych, "Rental Prices Soar In Western Ukraine Amid Influx Of Refugees," *The Kyiv Independent*, March 18, 2022.
- ²³ Becky Sullivan, "The Number Of Ukrainians Who've Fled To Poland Is Equal To The Population Of Warsaw," *Npr*, March 16, 2022.
- ²⁴ Alan Charlish, "Ukrainians Fleeing Fighting Arrive In Poland In Record Numbers," *Reuters*, March 6, 2022.
- ²⁵ Assaf Dahdah and Annika Dippel, "German And French "Spatial Management" of Refugees Illustrated by Syrians' Urban Experiences in Berlin and Marseilles," HAL, May 2018, 74-98.
- ²⁶ "War On Ukraine: Protect People With Intellectual Disabilities And Families," Inclusion Europe, Last Updated March 10, 2022.; "Ukraine: Older People Face Abandonment And Isolation As Conflict With Russia Intensifies," Helpage International, February 24, 2022.
- ²⁷ Catherine A. O'Donnell, "Health Care Access for Migrants in Europe," Oxford Research Encyclopedias, April 26, 2018.
- ²⁸ "A Ukrainian Child Has Become A Refugee Almost Every Single Second Since The Start Of The War," UNICEF, March 15, 2022.

- ²⁹ "What Measures Are In Place To Ensure The Long-Term Integration Of Migrants And Refugees In Europe?" European Commission, March 31, 2020.
- ³⁰ Ibid.
- ³¹ "Commission and OECD Present Report on the Local Integration of Migrants," European Commission, 2018.
- ³² "Ukraine National Monitoring System On The Situation Of Internally Displaced Persons (September 2020, March 2021)," International Organization For Migration, October 12, 2021.
- ³³ "Migrant Integration Statistics Labour Market Indicators," Eurostat, Last Updated April 2021.
- ³⁴ "Gender Pay Gap in the Ukraine," Global People Strategist, February 18, 2020.
- ³⁵ Yana Tkachenko, "Gender Equality: Women Who Manage," Vox Ukraine, June 15, 2021.
- ³⁶ Ibid.
- ³⁷ "What Measures Are In Place To Ensure The Long-Term Integration Of Migrants And Refugees In Europe?" European Commission, March 31, 2020.
- ³⁸ D. Clark, "Number Of Employees In The European Union (Eu27) In 2021, By Sector," Statista, January 20, 2022.
- ³⁹ Liz Alderman and Patricia Cohen, "Fleeing War in Ukraine, They'Re Met with Employers Offering Paychecks," *The Seattle Times*, March 22, 2022.
- ⁴⁰ Ibid.
- ⁴¹ Cristina Foarfă, "Refugees Fleeing Ukraine To Moldova Find Onward Passage To Romania," UNHCR, March 15, 2022.